
BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDA 12TH FEBRUARY 2019  

AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.00 pm 

Present Mr. C. Fraser (chair). Mr. M. Ing, Mrs L. Ing & Mrs .J. Childs.  

Cllr T. Taylor BDC  and Cllr M. Quigley were also in attendance. 

120. Village Hall 

Mrs. Childs as volunteered to update all risk assessments for the hall and 

Parish Council before the annual meetings in May. 

121. Co-option. 

Mr. Fraser proposed and Mr. Ing seconded that Dr. Rajan Bhojwani be co-

opted onto the Parish Council. Dr. Bhojwani accepted, all in agreement. 

The relevant documents were signed. 

122. Neighbour Hood Policing Issues. 

The local beat manager had asked if he could attend and give the council an 

update on local crime issues. 

No one from the police attended the meeting. 

123. Apologies for absence. 

Apologies were received from Mr. Steve Pashley and Mr. Simon Pashley.  

124. Question time. 

One member of the public was present and asked about the situation 

regarding ownership of Tinkers Lane Copse. The council informed him that at 

this time the Parish Council were having difficulty proving ownership but were 

still trying to do this. 



Mr. Ing proposed that we re contact Jones & Co to check on charges for them 

to pursue this matter, as we have a large file on actions taken this could be 

handed to them which should reduce the fee. 

The Parish Council were also asked if they could do something about the 

corner at Tinkers Lane and the A 634 regarding white lining in the centre of the 

A 634. Some traffic coming into the village are travelling at speed and there is 

the possibility of an accident occurring  with vehicles travelling out of the 

village. 

The  Council will contact NCC regarding this matter and believe there was a 

fatal road traffic accident at this location some years ago. 

125. Declarations of interest 

There were no declarations. 

126. Adoption of Minutes. 

It was proposed by Mrs. Ing and seconded by Mr. Ing that the minutes of the 

meeting on Thursday 9th January 2019 be approved. All were in agreement.  

127.Matters arising. 

Village signs, all the relevant paper work has been sent to Paul Roberts at NCC 

also an e-mail to Ye Olde Bell regarding funding. 

It was suggested we contact the Bell again to see if they can assist with the art 

work for the signs. 

Mrs. Taylor and Mr. Quigley to make further enquiries regarding the problem 

with the parking and motor trading at Milestone Court. 

It has been missed from last month’s minutes but the Parish Council has 

agreed to purchased a lap top for the Parish Clerk to use for all council 

business up to a cost of £350.00. Mr. Simon Pashley to enquire into this 

matter.  

Mr. Ing to contact a builder regarding the price for constructing a boules court. 

Mr. Ing also to check on heaters and wiring for the hall. 



128. Planning. 

There were no planning matters. 

129. Highways. 

There were no highway matters. 

130.Correspondence.  

The Parish Council have received notification from B.D.C. regarding District & 

Parish elections which should be held on Thursday 2nd May 2019 and or 

possibly the 23rd of May 2019. Which will be held in the Village Hall. 

We have received an e-mail from Torworth Parish Council enquiring about a sit 

on mower (1) is our mower it for hire. The council are not keen on this, (2) can 

Torworth come and see our mower working. The chairman has already spoken 

to Mr. Helliwell about this and this is not seen as a problem, Torworth has 

been informed that they are welcome to visit us regarding this matter. 

The Clerk has contacted Sovereign Play about a free site visit to the playing 

field regarding a free quote and 3D display for adult play equipment and a 

boules court. An agent from this company is attending the playing field at 

11am on the 28th February 2019. 

We have received a quote from N & S Property for this years grass cutting.  

£130.00 for verges. 

£30.00 for strimming the play area and round the main the field entrance. 

£20.00 for cutting the play area. 

A total of £180.00 per month. 

As the Parish Council can cut the play area this would be £160.00 per month 

and as it will be done twice per month total cost will be £320.00. 

The Parish Council are happy with Mr. Smiths work but would like to ask him if 

the monthly cost could be reduced. 

131. financial statement for December 



Current account at the end of January 2019    £4084.37 

Nottingham Building Society at 18th December 2018  £15539.32 

ACCOUNTS TO PAY FOR January 2019  

Bassetlaw D. C. hall rates.     £13.00 

Village hall gas.       £71.55 

Village hall electric       £46.08 

Water Plus. ( Severn Trent )     £5.88 

Anglian Water       £0.00 

Joy Ford  January hall clean.     £20.00 

Nicholas Smith for Playing field works    £280.00 

As above cancelled cheque No 769 re issued   £220.00 

Total for Nicolas Smith £500.00 

N.A.L.C. Subs       £76.69 

Ransford electrical for outside lights    £418.58 

Lloyds hall boiler service      £70.00 

Cloud Core for parish web site.     £360.00  

TOTAL EXPENDITURE FOR January 2019   £1575.78 

RECEIPTS FOR January 2019 

LINE DANCING       £48.00 

FLY BALL        £42.00 

Craft evening       £0.00 

Total receipts for January 2019     £90.00 

It was proposed by Mr. Ing and seconded by Mrs. Childs that the financial 

statement be accepted, all in agreement. 



132. Village matters 

Mrs. Taylor is submitting an application on our council’s behalf from her 

councillors fund for kitchen ware for the hall. 

Mr. Fraser to enquire with other parish’s to see what they charge for the hire 

of halls to Bassetlaw for elections. 

It was agreed that the Clerk should purchase a garden voucher for £25.00 from 

the Chairman’s fund as a gift to retired councillor Mrs. Sally Hill. 

All councillor’s to give some thought as to future events for this coming year 

and this to be discussed at our next meeting. 

Mr. Ing informed the meeting that Mr. Mason from Glebe Farm has been 

having trouble with intruders on his land, we are not sure whatthe Parish 

Council can do at this time. Mr. Fraser to inform the local police which Mr. 

Mason may already have done. 

The Clerk had been approached by Bev Fullwood from we believe Bassetlaw 

Against Fracking for them to plant flowers in Tinkers Lane Copse as it had been 

cleared also did we want the tree stump with graffiti removing. 

The council would like to thank her for the offer but we are happy with the 

way things are. 

Mr. Jacob from Grange Farm has volunteered to remove the tree stump as he 

can make use of the timber. The council thanked him for his offer.  

133. Date of next meeting. 

  

Chair C.L. Fraser..............................................date.................................. 

 


